
Rotary Club Meeting  August 1, 2016   

Attendance:  Helen, Millie, Marlene (Guest: Candice A.), Ed, Sherry, Karen, Beth, Arlene (Guest: Linda), 

Erv, Paul, and Dustin 

Pledge: Ed 

Inspiration: Millie 

4‐Way Test: Helen 

Dinner:  Helen 

Program:  Club Assembly  

Fellowship topic:  Fondest Memory from Frontier Days. All agreed that Arlene being the Grand Marshall 

was one their list. Congratulation Arlene! 

 

Guest Introduction: 

Arlene:  

• Brought her sister Linda from Denver for a visit 

Marlene:  

• Brought Candice A., who she met at Frontier Days. Candice is a former Whitehall resident 

who was a previous member of the Livingston Rotary. She presently spends 5 month a year 

in Montana and the rest in Indonesia. She is interested in joining the club. She also 

mentioned that she brings eye glass/ frame with her to Indonesia and was wondering if we 

could setup a collection (like the Lions Club). 

Helen:  

• Opened the meeting that the goals and budget will be completed by next meeting 

• Discussed the need to consolidate all rotary stuff in one place 

Ed:  

• Wants the tri folds boards updated on annual basis, need someone to do this  

• Also wants the folders updated annually as well 

• Recommended that we do the consolidation for a program a couple of weeks in advance so 

everyone can bring all their rotary stuff they have been storing. 

Millie: 

• Committee report on BBQ for August 15, 2016 at Lewis and Clarke caverns 

o You can sign up online or fill out the sheet that was passed around 

o It will be $9/ person for the BBQ 

• Calendars “It’s that time again!” 

o All Rotarians please renew and pay for calendar asap. Will be $8 per calendar and $40 

per advertisement. 

o Beth volunteered to help Millie do some pre‐ calling 

o Millie recommended that we should state that this is a rotary fundraiser when calling 

people 



o Ed mentioned that it would be a good idea to get an ad or article in the paper. He 

wanted it to explain that the calendar was a networking and social thing for the 

community 

Sherry: 

• Mentioned that a t‐shirt souvenir for Frontier Days sounded like a good fundraiser and we 

could re‐use the t‐shirts as long as we didn’t put a year on it. 

• Beth mentioned that Alibaba.com sold very cheap t‐shirts at about $3 each and we could 

sell them for about $20 

• Ed brought up that Frontier Days is put on by the Chamber and any t‐shirt sales would need 

to be approved by them. 

• Idea was put to the committee 

Ed: 

• Powered Wheel chair 

o Ed has been unsuccessful at giving it to the person he had first chosen. She is reluctant 

to take as she feels undeserving. 

o Need ideas and people we could potential give the chair to 

• Fish Pond 

o Rocks are in and flower pots have been placed on them, look great! 

o New bench is 95% complete, Ed thanked all those that helped 

o Second bench is planned for the future 

• Recycled Cans 

o Ed has load to go 

Arlene: 

• Has a program from a young lady who went to RYLA from Whitehall. 

o She would like to invite her to present some time before the start of school with her 

parents 

• Joan and Arlene will be having a presentation from AARP about Fraud on August 29 

o This meeting will be open to the public and will begin at 6:30pm 

o Program will be 1 hour and 30 minutes and water and coffee will be supplied 

o There is no meal planned for this night, so please eat beforehand if you attend 

o Arlene to put article in paper and check on audio/visual requirements 

Millie: 

• Stated that we sold $485 in goods during the Frontier Days 

Helen: 

• Presented Arlene with her Paul Harris #3 pin 

• Congratulation Arlene! 


